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QUR MUSEUM KEEPS GROWING

If you haven't visited the museum at
615 D Street recently you are in for a
surprise. Many interesting items for
display have been donated or loaned for
the past few months. Drop in and have a
look at the collection. You will enjoy
seeling--

*%¥%The memorial reed pump organ which is
so much like the ones we had in our
churches.

**%¥The old pump, saw, clothes wringer, a
kraut stomper, from the farm home of Mrs.
Henry J. and Miss Florence Uhrich of Wood
River, Nebraska.

**%) very interesting map in color of
the Volga Region in Russia, donated by
Jacob Reifschneider.

***A replica of a "schlaf bank" (sleeping
bench) built by Reve As We Friesen of
Henderson, Nebraska, and stain finished
by John Whittington, loaned by Ruth M.
Amen.

*%%) beautiful silver communion server
from the old St. John's church in North
Lincoln, donated by Jake Sinner.

*¥%j pair of black filz stiefel donated
by Harold Bauer.

**%Plus many more items of interest. We
encourage all of you to remember the
museum, We promise to take good care of
everything that is loaned or donated.

LOTS OF VISITORS AT 615 D STREET

Not a day passes that we don't have
unexpected visitors at the museum. We
love company and the opportunity to show
off the accomplishments of Chapter One.
Qur guests in the past month have come
from Colorado, California, Texas and
Wyoming. Lincolnites, some members, some
not, also come to visit.

We welcome groups. Several car
loads of the residents of the Madonna
Professional Care Center will be visiting
the museum on November 6. The following
week 5 school groups have scheduled

visits.

CHAPTER ONE BRODA SET FOR NOVEMBER 14

It's "broda time" again. The dinner,
the fifth annual, will be held at the
National Guard Armory at 1776 North 10th
Street at 6 o'clock on Thursday evening,
November 14, 1974. Tickets are $3.50 for
adults and $2.50 for children.

Please help the committee by making
Your reservations early. Send your check
with a self-addressed stamped envelope or
call for information to:

Mrs. Mary Froscheiser
4832 Sherwood Drive,
Phone: 466-3716
or
Mrs. Marie Willis
219 D Street, 68502
Phoner 435-5032 —
or
Contact any other board member.
or
Purchase your tickets at head-
quarters, 615 D Street, between
8130 A.M. and 12 Noon or 1 and
4'30 PIMC' Mom&y through Friday-

We have plans for an interesting pro-
gram. Come on time to visit with your
AHSGR friends.

68504

SPECIAL FUND RAISING PROJECTS

With convention coming to Lincoln in
June, 1975, your chapter is thinking of
ways and means to expand the treasury.
Enclosed with this news letter are tickets
for a quilt raffle. The quilt is being
made by Mrs. Martin (Katherine) Roh, a
charter member of Chapter One. Your dona-
tion of 25 cents for each ticket will put
you in line to win this big, beautiful
prize and a number of other items to be
riffled off at the Broda Dinner on November
14,

SUPPORT YOUR CHAPTER:..
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Put the 6th International Convention *
on your calendar E
June 18-22, 1975 *
*
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at the Lincoln Hilton
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